
 

Notice on the Resumption of Visa on Arrival 

 

This is to inform that the Government of Bangladesh has resumed Visa on Arrival service with immediate 

effect for the followings: 

a) Foreign nationals of Bangladeshi descendants; and their spouses/children 

b) Foreign nationals with diplomatic and official passports 

c) Foreign investors and businessmen 

d) Foreign nationals who come to participate in an official meeting/seminar/conference or any 

event at the invitation of the Government of Bangladesh 

Because of the COVID-19, the Government of Bangladesh has been issuing different directives and 

restrictive measures for the foreign nationals intending to visit Bangladesh. All passengers are requested 

to follow the relevant websites, for example: 

Ministry of Foreign Affairs, Dhaka 

Civil Aviation Authority Bangladesh 

Additionally, all passengers are requested to follow the local government instructions issued from time 

to time as well as the guidelines from the travelling airlines beforehand. 

 

[Source: Ministry of Home Affairs, Dhaka; Security Services Division Reference No. 

58.00.0000.044.34.011.20.547 dated 01 December 2021] 

 

https://mofa.portal.gov.bd/site/page/8113df28-beb7-4863-bf91-4bd26c79444c
http://caab.gov.bd/covid19f.html

